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September 28,2006

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter is a personal recommendation for Mario Paniccia who acted as my construction
manager when we moved our corporate headquarters to Milford Connecticut.

The new space was approximately 40,000 square feet and the design and schedule we asked for
was challenging to say the least. For example we implemented a major amount of custom
millwork, a communicating stairwell that needed to be cut into the floor including glasswork
surrounding it, and demolition of the existing space that had many significant issues.

Mario handled everything from start to finish in nothing but an extremely professional manner.
He dealt with change orders in stride and made sure he stayed on top of his sub-contractors both
to make sure they lived up to the quality level we were expecting but also to make sure they
stayed in budget in doing so. He was fair and stood behind his work. To this day - over four
years after the completion of the project he is still just a phone call away.

His dedication and personal commitment that he provided then and continues to provide today
made me realize long ago that I made the best decision I could have in selecting him for the
project.

If you want to call me and discuss any questions you may have as a potential client - please feel
free to do so -1 would be happy to take the call!

" Regards,

Chris Stenz
Director of Operations
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